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December Safeguarding Spotlight
on Online Safety at Christmas

New phone, tablet or gaming device for Christmas?
Did you know; research by internet matters shows 2 in 5 parents are 

more relaxed about children’s online safety over Christmas

Christmas is a time for merriment and enjoyment with many letting their hair down a 
little during the festive season.  In addition to six in ten parents (58%) caring less about 
what they eat, and two fifths (43%) being more relaxed about drinking alcohol over 

Christmas, new research from Internet Matters – the leading online safety not-for-profit 
– found that many parents will also relax the rules for their children too, with two in five 

(42%) being less strict when it comes to their children’s online activity.

How and why are parents more lenient?

The main reason two in five parents are more relaxed stems from parents wanting to 
simply enjoy the Christmas festivities, with eight in ten (78%) saying they’re more lenient 
simply because ‘it’s Christmas’. On the other hand, a third (27%) say they just need to 

keep their kids occupied and a fifth (18%) say they are kept so busy with other things at 
this time of year.

With parents often run ragged in the run up to Christmas, this could open up children 
to potential online risk, as nearly a fifth of parents (17%) who do relax online rules over 
Christmas say they will allow their children to use devices where safety controls may 

not be in place.



At the same time, 74% allow their children to spend more time online, and at later hours 
(37%) too.

What’s more, over a quarter (27%) of these parents will give children permission to use 
social media more frequently, which, coupled with the fact one in ten (13%) will allow 

their kids to use apps and platforms they wouldn’t usually be allowed to, means it’s 
important to set up parental controls and privacy settings this Christmas.

What can parents do?

To help parents at what is an incredibly busy time of the year, Internet Matters has a 
handy solution in My Family’s Digital Toolkit – offering personalised online safety advice, 

to give parents everything they need to keep their child safe. In addition to providing 
advice for a range of common online safety concerns, the toolkit lets parents customise 

their answers depending on their child’s age, and the apps and devices they use.

The Toolkit covers all aspects of a child’s online life including gaming, social media, 
watching videos and even ways to develop new skills. 

By simply answering eight questions, parents can get ahead of the festive season and 
put measures in place to keep their children safe when they may have less time to think 

about it.
The Government has welcomed Internet Matters’ initiative for parents to set up online 

safety measures ahead of Christmas, so that children and families have safe and 
enjoyable experiences online over the festive period.

Earlier this year, Instagram introduced a new feature designed specifically for teenagers: 
the Teen Account. This new account type aims to create a safer, more controlled 

environment for teens on Instagram, offering parents greater peace of mind about their 

children’s safety while using the platform.



HOW AS A PARENT CAN I KEEP TEENAGERS SAFE ONLINE?

1. SHOW AN INTEREST
•	 Take an active interest in what your teenagers are doing while respecting their privacy

•	 Ask them what they enjoy about being online and what they don’t

2. HELP THEM PROTECT THEMSELVES AND OTHERS
•	 Ask your teenagers how they are protecting themselves online, specially from people they don’t 

know offline
•	 Remind teenagers of the risks of people trying to befriend you or asking for personal details

•	 Never share full names or exact locations online or in apps
•	 Discuss what to do if you teenagers wants to meet someone they met online



3. REMIND THEM TO STOP AND THINK BEFORE SHARING
•	 Don’t post content immediately online

•	 Advise them to walk away from their device and ask themselves: “Why am I sharing this 
information? Could it harm me or other people? Is it kind?” The rule of “if in doubt, leave it out” can 

be helpful here.
•	 Talk to your teenager about the risks of asking for or sending certain kinds of photos

4. DISCUSS HOW TO BE SMART ONLINE
•	 Check the facts – not everything you see online is true, make sure to question what you see and 

find reliable sources of information.

5. DISRUPT UNHEALTHY HABITS
•	 Discuss what makes them feel happy and safe, and what makes them feel sad or stressed

•	 If technology is making them feel bad, what are some things that can help?
•	 If technology is preventing them from sleeping or is controlling their time, remind them they can 

take back that control

 
6. TEENAGERS CAN SUPPORT THEMSELVES AND EACH OTHER

Encourage them to:
•	 Talk and listen to their friends about what they are doing online and how it makes them feel

•	 Check in with their friends and make sure they are ok, especially if a friend is acting differently
•	 Call out bad behaviour online and be a good online friend

•	 Be a good friend! Stand up to bullying and reach out when you see someone struggling. Be as 
good of a friend online as you are offline.

•	 Check in with your friends and make sure they are okay. Remind them everyone needs help 
sometime.

 
7. IF SOMETHING BAD HAS HAPPENED
•	 Ensure they have a trusted adult to talk to

•	 If a child’s image has been shared, it’s not their fault
•	 Reassure them that everyone makes mistakes: be supportive and be non-judgemental

•	 If they have experienced online harm, reinforce that you can work together to get help and 
resolve the problem

8. KNOW WHERE TO GO FOR HELP
•	 Be supportive if teenagers are seeking help from you. For example you could say something like 

“it’s really brave of you to ask for help, we can find a solution.” 
•	 Praise good offline behaviour to encourage good play habit

9. KEEP LEARNING TOGETHER
•	 Young people often know the risks and the benefits or digital platforms better than adults

•	 Ask them to educate you about how they are protecting themselves and others
•	 Encourage them to speak up and demand change to better protect children online



GAMING

Christmas brings new gaming devices & Games which in turn means your child being online more. 
Gamers will also use streaming sites to watch others, have live interaction and learn new techniques, 
tips and strategies but with this comes risk. Be aware of what sites your child is accessing, and who 

they are online talking to.





MENTAL HEALTH SUPPORT

For immediate assistance regarding mental health support and resources, please refer to 
the following organisations:

Home – Kooth Online mental health support
YoungMinds Online mental health support

Shout - Text “SHOUT” to 85258 for 24/7 support
Qwell: If you are an adult requiring mental health 

Kent Resilience Hub Local support services 

If you have any urgent concerns for a young person (self-harming/attempted suicide) 
please take directly to A&E and request Crisis Team or 999

For financial/ cost of living difficulties  
Citizens Advice 

Faversham Foodbank

For support around domestic abuse 
SATEDA
Refuge

Oasis Domestic Abuse Service

For support with homelessness or housing issues  
Porchlight

Shelter England

If you have urgent child protection concern please contact:
Kent Children’s Portalhttps://kccchildrens.kent.gov.uk/web/portal/pages/home 03000 

411111
Or call 999 and report to Kent Police.

Safeguarding Parental Engagement Evening 30th January 2025 – 
Spotlight on Mental Health

We are pleased to announce that KOOTH are coming to the school on the 30th January to deliver 
two sessions to parents; 5-6pm and 6-7pm to parents and carers.

KOOTH will be giving advice on how as a parent we can help our children through their teenage 
years focussing on; self-harm, managing low mood and navigating stress and anxiety from exams, 

friendships and relationships. Being a parent can be tough! KOOTH & the Safeguarding Team will be 
there to talk with parents regarding any concerns. 

If you are interested in attending please email the Safeguarding Officer Miss Beaumont 

sbeaumont@abbeyschoolfaversham.co.uk



The Safeguarding wishes you a very merry Christmas and a 
happy new year!

Contact details for the safeguarding Team

Designated Safeguarding Lead - nkamara@abbeyschoolfaversham.co.uk
Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead -  jlucas@abbeyschoolfaversham.co.uk

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead -  sfrorath@abbeyschoolfaversham.co.uk
Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead -  amahmood@abbeyschoolfaversham.co.uk 

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead -  ncrouch@abbeyschoolfaversham.co.uk

Keeping children safe is everyone’s responsibility



At The Abbey School, we strive to create a safe 
and secure environment for the school 
community. Our school is a welcoming and 
inclusive place where we all show one another 
respect and look out for each other.

We will not tolerate any threatening, abusive 
or violent behaviour and action will be taken 
when necessary.
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